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Planning Board Workshop 
June 26, 2023 

6:30 P.M. ~ City Hall 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 
 
The Planning Board meeting was held at City Hall on June 26, 2023. Chairman, Lucille 
Launderville, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
Members Present:  Lucille Launderville, Sharon Zakszeski, Carrie Moffett, Stephanie 
Bodmer, Chip Hering, Travis Cruse, and David Van der Vossen. 
 
Members Absent: N/A 
 
Staff Present: 
Mark Bloomer, Planning & Zoning Administrator  
Suzanne Price, Administrative Assistant 
 
AGENDA: 
 
A motion was made by Sharon Zakszeski, and seconded by Stephanie Bodmer, to 
approve the June 26, 2023 agenda. 
Motion carried 5-0 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None 
 
OLD BUSINESS:   None 

 
NEW BUSINESS:  Brunswick County Comprehensive Transportation Plan 
Presentation  
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Nicole Morgan explained to the Board the history of the Brunswick County Comprehensive 
Transportation Plan (CTP), how it was started back in 2021 then put on hold in 2022 and 
restarted in Feb 2023.  She also stated that the county had 3 in person meeting in May of 
2023.  She clarified what the CTP was and how it is a plan to be use short term and long 
term.  There are Highway Recommendations, Bicycle/Pedestrian and Rail/Public Transit 
and Ferry sections to the plan.  She reviewed some of the items that concerned BSL.  She 
shared what some of the plans was to include in the short term plan and what some of the 
long term plan included.  There was discussion on Highway 87 and what the Board would 
like to see.  The feedback from the surveys were the road needed to be wider and sidewalks 
needed to be added.  Ms. Morgan confirmed that the NCDOT lowered the speed limit on 
Cougar Dr. from 35 mph to 25 mph.  There was discussions on having traffic circles 
installed.  Ms. Morgan explained that the CTP would have to be adopted by the Board of 
Commissioners, she would like to have endorsement form the Planning Board for the CTP.  
She also stated that the City would be able to have some say in that was done.   This was an 
informational workshop for the Planning Board. 
 
Announcements: None 
 
Adjourn  
 
A motion was made by Sharon Zakszeski, and seconded by Chip Hering, to adjourn 
the meeting at 7:15 P.M. 
 
Motion carried 5-0 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Suzanne Price 
 


